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Question: 

 

How many staff have departmental / agency credit cards?  What are their classification 

levels?  What rules exist for the issue and use of credit cards within the department / agency?   

 

Answer: 

 

The National Competition Council has retained one virtual credit card (no card in hand) 

which is operated by a staff member of the ACCC under the NCC-ACCC Memorandum of 

Understanding.  The ACCC staff member is at an APS6 classification. 

 

The issue and use of credit cards within the Council is in accordance with the Council’s 

Accountable Authorities Instructions and Fraud Control Plan. Official credit cards can only 

be used for official business and exclude access to cash advances. Card statements are 

verified by the cardholder and endorsed by the Executive Director prior to processing. 

 

 


